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ARL Assists Woburn ACO in Swan Rescue 
Swan injured by fishing hook, reunited with family quickly 

 

On Wednesday afternoon, the Animal Rescue League of Boston’s (ARL) Field Services 
Department assisted Woburn Animal Control in capturing a swan on Horn Pond, who had been 
suffering for a number of days. 

The male swan was injured by a small fish hook caught in his right foot which was also wrapped 
in fishing line. 

A local favorite among those who frequent Horn Pond, the male and his mate are caring for their 
offspring, and both are protective and leery of unknown humans – this added an additional 
challenge to the rescue effort despite being close to the shore line. 

With a number of bystanders looking on, ARL’s Field Services agent carefully snared the swan 
with a net, pulled him to shore and, with the help of Woburn Animal Control and a bystander 
who has an affinity for the swan family, able to safely place the injured animal into a crate for 
transport. 

The swan was taken to New England Wildlife Center in Weymouth, and after a quick treatment 
of removing the hook, cleaning the wound and administering antibiotics and pain medication, 
ARL returned to Horn Pond to reunite the swan with his family just a few hours later.  

Given that swans are territorial, ARL believes this is not the first time this swan has needed 
assistance, as Field Services rescued a swan in the same area several years ago. 
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For photos, click the link below (ARL Field Services Agent pictured is Mike Brammer): 

https://www.dropbox.com/sh/d9m0hw6f7g6kb0u/AAC2aaY0RsfHe7b2_qUjpHMFa?dl=0 

ABOUT THE ANIMAL RESCUE LEAGUE OF BOSTON: 

The Animal Rescue League of Boston (ARL) is an unwavering champion for animals in need, committed to 
keeping them safe and healthy in habitats and homes. Founded in 1899, ARL provides high-quality veterinary 
care, adoption, and rescue services; while also confronting the root causes of animal cruelty and neglect through 
innovative community programs, police investigations, and public advocacy. In 2019, ARL served more than 20,000 
animals throughout Massachusetts. ARL is a non-profit 501(c)3 organization. The Animal Rescue League of Boston 
does not receive government grants or public funding (with the exception of limited COVID-19 relief funding) and 
relies on the generosity of our supporters to help animals in need. For more information please visit us online at 
www.arlboston.org; and be sure to follow us on Facebook, Twitter, and Instagram.  
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